
A special meeting of the Mechanicville City Council was held in the Mayor’s 
Office, City Hall, 36 North Main Street, Mechanicville, NY, on Wednesday, April 9, 
2014.  Mayor Baker opened the meeting at 4:02 p.m.

Roll Call: Mayor Baker - present
Comm. Seber - present
Comm. Gilheany - absent
Comm. Higgins - present
Comm. Hipwell - present

Also present was Tom Mahoney of The Express.

Comm. Seber read RES. NO. CITY COUNCIL AUTHORIZES THE MAYOR
          TO SIGN PROPOSAL WITH DIAGNOSTIC SERVICES FOR
          THE NEEDED UPGRADES TO THE SOFTWARE FOR THE
           WINDOWS XP OPERATING SYSTEM AND OFFICE 2003

Comm. Seber said for the record, they are going to pay cash, they have allocated 
the money.  Said because of the merger of John Ahearn Rescue Squad and the Clifton 
Park Emergency Corp. there is about $17,500 available in the code they would be paying 
the two services plus there is another $6,000 used out of the police budgets equipment 
line to do the work so that is where the money will be allocated from.

Introduced by Comm. Seber, seconded by Mayor Baker.  Roll Call:  Affirmative – 
all.  Negative – none.

Mayor Baker said we have been affected this week and we have had problems 
with our computers.  It needs to be done right away.

Comm. Seber said as of today some of us that had the most recent software and 
hardware are able to access all the services but those that don’t have to go through 
different routes.  Some have internet, some don’t, they have to go through different 
routes to get internet.  Said this needs to be addressed very quickly, it will be now.  Said 
there isn’t any choice.

Comm. Higgins, seconded by Comm. Hipwell, moved that the meeting be 
adjourned at 4:05 p.m.  Roll Call:  Affirmative – all.  Negative – none.


